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Midweek Lenten Service 
 

Symbols of the Passion  
 

The word passion, from the Latin patior, means suffer. The Passion of 

Christ refers to the suffering He endured to redeem us. The Passion of 

our Lord refers to the agony He endured beginning in the Garden of 

Gethsemane concluding with His crucifixion on Mount Calvary.  

 

The true story of God’s Son going to Jerusalem, and all that happened 

– including His intense prayer and sweating drops of blood in the 

olive garden, His betrayal by Judas, Peter’s denial, the disciples 

running away, the characters of Pilate, Barabbas, and the chief priests, 

the scourge, sponge, nails, and spear – create images in our minds, 

symbols we can picture. Symbols of the Passion serve as reminders of 

what Jesus has done for us and of what we are worth to Him. This 

year’s midweek Lenten worship focuses on seven. 

 

 

Thirty Pieces of Silver  

Judas’ Bowl  

An Olive Tree  

Peter’s Sword  

Pilate’s Judgment Seat 

Pilate’s Water  

Jesus’ Cross 

Our fifth through eighth grade students at St. Paul, under the 

guidance of Amber Bahr, have created the symbols to assist with our 

Lenten worship and reflection.  

 



Call to Worship 

For I eat ashes as my food and mingle my drink with tears  

 because of your great wrath,  

for you have taken me up  

 and thrown me aside.   

My days are like the evening shadow;  

 I wither away like grass.   

But you, O LORD, sit enthroned forever;  

 your renown endures through all generations.   

You will arise  

 and have compassion on Zion,  

for it is time to show favor to her. 

 The appointed time has come.         Psalm 102:9-13  

 

In the name of the Father and of the T Son and of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen. 

 

Prayer of the Day 

Almighty and everlasting God, turn us to You. Create in us new and 

repentant hearts that sorrowful for our sins and weakness, we receive 

from You strength for this life and full pardon and forgiveness unto 

eternal life; through Jesus Christ, Your Son, our Lord. 

 Amen. 

 

Confession of Sins and Absolution 

Gracious Lord, allow our Lenten meditation upon the symbols of Your 

suffering to strengthen our fear, love, and trust in You. 

May Judas’ bowl  

 highlight our waywardness, and Jesus’ steadfastness. 

May the silver coins  

 highlight our cheap greed, and the unthinkable price Jesus paid. 

Allow the olive tree 

 to mark our weakness in prayer, and Jesus’ unyielding devotion. 

Allow the sword of Peter  

 to mark our thirst for control, and Jesus’ trust in His Father’s will. 

Use Pilate’s judgment seat  

to reveal our deceitfulness, and Jesus’ determination to 

intercept God’s wrath for us. 

 



Use Pilate’s ceremonial water  

to reveal how quickly we pass our guilt to others, and Jesus’ 

promise to wash away our guilt with baptismal water.  

Use the cross 

to expose the weight of our sin, and Jesus’ loving mercy to take 

it all upon Himself. 

Merciful Lord,  

I deserve Your eternal judgment, but for the sake of our Lord 

Jesus Christ, forgive me.   

The symbols of our Lord’s Passion point to our need for His sacrificial 

death. Our Lord’s actual suffering and crucifixion make absolution 

real and true. As a called and ordained servant of the Word, and in 

the stead and by the command of my Lord, Jesus Christ, I forgive you 

all your sins, in the name of the Father, and of the T Son, and of the 

Holy Spirit.   

 Amen. 

 

Hymn — Baptismal Waters Cover Me 

 

I look to Christ upon the tree,  

His body broken there for me; 

    I lay before Him all my sin, 

    My darkest secrets from within. 

 

Lord, may Your wounded hand impart 

Your healing to my broken heart; 

    Your love alone can form in me 

    A heart that serves You joyfully. 

 

From Your own mouth comes forth a word; 

Your shepherd speaks, but You are heard;  

       Through him Your hand now stretches out,  

    Forgiving sin, destroying doubt. 

 

Baptismal waters cover me; 

Christ’s wounded hand has set me free.  

    Held in my Father’s strong embrace, 

    With joy I praise Him for His grace. 

  
Text: © 2003 Kurt E. Reinhardt Used by permission: LSB Hymn License .NET, number 100011214. 

 



Psalm 143 

My Soul Thirsts for You 

 

Hear my prayer, O LORD; 

give ear to my pleas for mercy! 

In your faithfulness answer me, in your righteousness! 

Enter not into judgment with your servant, 

for no one living is righteous before you. 

For the enemy has pursued my soul; 

he has crushed my life to the ground; 

he has made me sit in darkness like those long dead. 

Therefore my spirit faints within me; 

my heart within me is appalled. 

I remember the days of old; 

I meditate on all that you have done; 

I ponder the work of your hands. 

I stretch out my hands to you; 

my soul thirsts for you like a parched land.  

Answer me quickly, O LORD! My spirit fails! 

Hide not your face from me, lest I be like those who go down 

to the pit. 

Let me hear in the morning of your steadfast love, 

for in you I trust. 

Make me know the way I should go, 

for to you I lift up my soul. 

Deliver me from my enemies, O LORD! 

I have fled to you for refuge! 

Teach me to do your will, for you are my God! 

Let your good Spirit lead me on level ground! 

For your name’s sake, O LORD, preserve my life! 

In your righteousness bring my soul out of trouble! 

And in your steadfast love you will cut off my enemies, 

and you will destroy all the adversaries of my soul, 

for I am your servant. 
 

Glory be to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit; 

as it was in the beginning, is now, and will be forever.  Amen. 

 

 



The Passion of our Lord – Part I 

 

Matthew 26:1-16 
 

When Jesus had finished all these sayings, he said to his 
disciples, 2“You know that after two days the Passover is 
coming, and the Son of Man will be delivered up to be 
crucified.” 

3Then the chief priests and the elders of the people 
gathered in the palace of the high priest, whose name was 
Caiaphas, 4and plotted together in order to arrest Jesus by 
stealth and kill him. 5But they said, “Not during the feast, 
lest there be an uproar among the people.” 

 
6Now when Jesus was at Bethany in the house of Simon 

the leper, 7a woman came up to him with an alabaster flask 
of very expensive ointment, and she poured it on his head as 
he reclined at table. 8And when the disciples saw it, they 
were indignant, saying, “Why this waste? 9For this could 
have been sold for a large sum and given to the poor.” 10But 
Jesus, aware of this, said to them, “Why do you trouble the 
woman? For she has done a beautiful thing to me. 11For you 
always have the poor with you, but you will not always 
have me. 12In pouring this ointment on my body, she has 
done it to prepare me for burial. 13Truly, I say to you, 
wherever this gospel is proclaimed in the whole world, what 
she has done will also be told in memory of her.” 

 
14Then one of the twelve, whose name was Judas 

Iscariot, went to the chief priests 15and said, “What will you 
give me if I deliver him over to you?” And they paid him 
thirty pieces of silver. 16And from that moment he sought an 
opportunity to betray him. 
 

This is the Word of the Lord. 
 Thanks be to God. 



Hymn — On My Heart Imprint Your Image 

  

On my heart imprint Your image, 

    Blessed Jesus, King of grace, 

That life’s riches, cares, and pleasures 

    Never may Your work erase; 

Let the clear inscription be: 

Jesus, crucified for me, 

    Is my life, my hope’s foundation, 

    And my glory and salvation! 

 

 

Sermon — Thirty Pieces of Silver 

 

 

Offering 
 

 

Prayer 

 

Lord, bring us close to Your cross  

that we might know how You loved us and gave Yourself for us.  

We would keep Lent, Lord, in a way that is pleasing to You,  

and therefore beneficial to us.  

As we follow You from the garden to Calvary,  

do not let us follow afar off, lest we deny You.  

Help us watch and pray with You  

that we may not fall into temptation. 

Enlighten us that we may see by faith  

that You knelt in prayer for us,  

that You, the Holy One,  

were judged a criminal by unholy men for us,  

that You suffered the lashes of angry sinners  

as our sinless Savior,  

that You bore the cross as our Suffering Servant,  

that you died as the Lamb of God in our stead and for our sake. 

Lord Jesus, through it all help us hear in Your prayer the single 

purpose for which You endured pain and death:  

“Father, forgive them, for they know not what they do.” Amen. 

 

Copyright CPH Lutheran Book of Prayer 1970, page 63 

 



The Lord’s Prayer  

 

 

Benediction 

The grace of our Lord T Jesus Christ and the love of God and the 

communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all. 

 Amen. 

 

 

Closing Hymn — Lord Jesus, Think on Me 

 

Synesius of Cyrene lived from 365-414. His original hymn 

translated from Greek begins, “Remember, O Christ, Thy 

servant.”  
 

With the first line of each stanza, we join the repentant thief on 

the cross, repeating his cry “Remember me,” recognizing our need 

for His cleansing blood. 
 

 
 

Text and Music: Public domain 
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